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Privacy Notice - Staff
Cold Ash Pre-school Privacy Notice for Staff
Cold Ash Pre-School
The Acland Memorial Hall, Hermitage Road, Cold Ash, RG18 9NH

T: 07780 664 454
Introduction

We are committed to ensuring that any personal data we hold about you is protected in accordance with data protection laws and is used in line with your expectations. This privacy notice explains what personal data we collect, why we collect it, how we use it and how we protect it.

What personal data do we collect?

We collect personal data about you to ensure your suitability to provide excellent childcare, enable us to pay your wages and comply with all relevant employment law and early years childcare provision.
Personal details that we collect about you include:

· your name, date of birth, address, phone numbers, health and medical needs, NI number, qualifications, emergency contact details, HMRC tax codes
This information will be collected from you directly during the recruitment process and ongoing administration.

Why we collect this information and the legal basis for handling your data

We use personal data about you to fulfil the contractual arrangement you have entered into. This includes using your data to:

· contact you/your next of kin in case of an emergency

· to support your wellbeing and development

· to manage any special health or medical needs you may have
· to keep you updated with information

· safeguard the children in our care

· pay wages/pensions/NI

Who we share your data with

In order for us to deliver excellent childcare services and meet our legal obligations we will also share your data as required with the following categories of recipients:

· Ofsted – during an inspection or following a complaint about our service

· banking services to process pay wages
· the Local Authority regarding safeguarding
· DBS
· our insurance underwriter (if applicable)

· our setting software management provider (if applicable)

We will also share your data if:

· we are legally required to do so, for example, by law, by a court or the Charity Commission;

· to enforce or apply the terms and conditions of your contract with us;
· it is necessary to protect our/or others rights, property or safety

· We transfer the management of the setting, in which case we may disclose your personal data to the prospective buyer so they may continue the service in the same way.

We will never share your data with any other organisation to use for their own purposes.
How do we protect your data?

We protect unauthorised access to your personal data and prevent it from being lost, accidentally destroyed, misused, or disclosed by:

· Storing hard copies in a locked cupboard, with access limited to appropriate staff only (leader, deputy, administrator, trustees)

· Using the latest anti-virus software on all CAPS laptops
· Using Transport Layer Security (TLS) for our email hosting; this is a cryptographic protocol that provides end-to-end security of data sent between applications over the Internet.

· Ensuring all staff and trustees sign our confidentiality disclosure form

How long do we retain your data?

We retain your personal data for up to 6 years after you leave the setting.
In some instances (child protection, or other support service referrals) we are obliged to keep your data for longer if it is necessary to comply with legal requirements.

Your rights with respect to your data

You have the right to:

· request access, amend or correct your personal data

· request that we delete or stop processing your personal data, for example where the data is no longer necessary for the purposes of processing; and

· request that we transfer your personal data to another person

If you wish to exercise any of these rights at any time or if you have any questions, comments or concerns about this privacy notice, or how we handle your data please contact us. If you have continue to have concerns about the way your data is handled and remain dissatisfied after raising your concern with us, you have the right to complain to the Information Commissioner Office (ICO). The ICO can be contacted at Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or ico.org.uk/
Changes to this notice

We keep this notice under regular review. You will be notified of any changes where appropriate.

Reviewed April 2021
